
Details of Discussion and Decisions in an Urgent Meeting of Central 
Executive on 13.11.2015 

 
An urgent meeting  of Central Executive held in Delhi on 13.11.2015 to discuss the 
current scenario and preparations of Protest March of 16.11.2015. 
 
Office bearers expressed satisfaction about the progress of Agitation. The step of Black 
Badges has been very successful and opined that we are ready for Protest March of 
16.11.2015.  
 
President informed that he discussed the programme with BMS People and they will 
join the March. 
 
He also informed that meanwhile, he was called by CEO on 09.11.15 and had a meeting 
with him and Member (P)  and all issues were discussed. CEO asked Member(P) to 
discuss the issue  further. On 10.11.15 again President had a Meeting with M(P) to find 
out solution and to explore the modus operendi of ACP, how to stop Recoveries and 
other demands. 
 
Member(P) has called President on 16.11.2015 at 15:00 hrs also to further discussed 
the issue. 
 
President also informed that on 10.11.15 itself, he visited Hon’ble MIB and had a 
discussion on the issues with Dy.Sec.BA(E) and Under Secy BA(E). 
 
Meanwhile ARTEE has also filed contempt in OA 2479/2015 and contempt notices are 
already issued. Hearing will be on 16.11.2015. 
 
After discussion Central Executive unanimously resolved that : 
 
Keeping in view the positive developments, it is decided that the Protest March is 
deferred from 16.11.2015 to 16.12.2015. 
 
However the programme of handing over the Memorandum to Hon’ble Governors in 
State Capitals will remain unchanged. 
 
All the issues will further be deliberated in upcoming National Convention/General 
Body Meeting in Allahabad and decisions will be taken accordingly in the highest 
platform of the Organization. 

 

Central Office. 
 


